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Members Term of Office

1.
Purpose of the Report
To advise Members about the provisions on terms of office and to make a decision about transitional arrangements.
2.
Background

The Guidance from Standards for England states that 

“Your authority decides how to select independent members and how long an

independent member should sit on the committee. We recommend that you set a

fixed period of four years. This will be long enough for them to gain an understanding

of the committee, the authority and its workings, but not so long that they could

be perceived as losing their independence.  When re-appointing an independent

member, you should bear in mind that we recommend that independent members

should serve no longer than two terms, which is a maximum of eight years. It may

be helpful for independent members to be appointed for differing lengths of time so

that the experience they gain is not all lost simultaneously.”
3.
History
The current committee has members that are drawn both from the Standards Committee of Essex County Council and the Essex Fire Authority.  This includes elected and independent members.  One of the independent members has already served eight years as an independent member of their authority but not as an independent member of the new joint committee.  That member is prepared to continue to serve as an independent member on the new joint committee.  The other independent members are the current chairman whose term of office expires in 2010 and three members who were recruited in 2008.  Members are asked to consider whether notwithstanding the guidance referred to above the term of office for the independent member who has served eight years should be extended and if so by how long.  
4. 
Recommendations

Members may wish to consider appointing the member for a further period of up to four years.  Although this would extend the term of office beyond the term recommended in the guidance it would afford a spread of experience and recruitment opportunities in the manner referred to in the final sentence of the guidance reproduced above.
